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   The Olympus Company of Brown Deer has started      

production on our new Grande Voiture flag. Should have it 

finished in a week or so. Cost is just over $1,028.00.  As 

soon as we pick the new flag up; a few pictures will be   

taken and sent out by email.  

   We have also been contacted by two other Grande    

Voiture’s and now two Locales who are considering having 

new flags made by them. 

CORN HOLE BOARDS 
   This coming 40 et 8 Days at Camp American Legion, we’ll 

be using the heavy duty boards from the Camp.  Most 

complain that the cheap ones we had been using are just 

not durable and bounce too much. 

   With more 40 et 8 family mem-

bers attending this function every 

year; we might even have to get a 

third set of boards. 

   We have now sold $1,235.00 in Ad’s. Also another 

$44.00 in Booster Club members. 

   There will be a meeting on this Friday February 11th at 

the Midwinter Petite Promenade which will be held in 

Manitowoc at the Holiday Inn. 

   For the booklet I don’t believe we’re going to have a 

letter or picture of our Governor or any other Senators or 

Congressmen. Too much wasted space. President Don  

Emley and our Chef de Chemin de Fer Bill Simpson will be 

the only head shots with greetings. 

   Enclosed in this communication is a copy of the Ad’s and 

Booster Club application. We do hope every Locale and 

Voyageurs/Dames fill these out and purchase an Ad. 

   The Heritage Co. that once did all of the booklets no 

longer exists so it’s up to each host Grande Voiture to sell 

Ad’s. If we can all sell Ad’s, our Grande Voiture will make 

out very well. 

IN OTHER WORDS - PLEASE SELL AD’S 

   Jim Hying and Cecil Groves of Richland County #1268 

were in attendance for the Fall Cheminot conducted by 

fellow #1268 Voyageur Grand Chef de Gare Larry Winger. 



   Congratulations to Portage County # 831 for being the first Locale in Wisconsin to achieve 100% in membership. Now 

on the flip side, Eau Claire # 525, Sauk # 652 and Rock # 844 counties are still on GOOSE EGG status. Am hoping our 

Grande Voiture Line Officers and Area Cheminot will contact these Locales to see if assistance is needed. 

   This last Wednesday I attended the Sheboygan County # 1080 Promenade. (My wife is the Cabane Presidente there 

and you know who the chauffer is)  In any case Registration and Hotel reservation forms will be coming out very  

shortly. Ask for to be put in the 40 et 8 Veterans block when making reservations. HOWEVER you cannot make hotel 

reservations until after Thanksgiving because of the block of rooms.  

   The proposed new pier at the Rainbow Flowage has already been put into the budget for this fiscal year. A few other 

items have come up. A well has been mentioned being dug out there.  There is an area where poison ivy is and we are 

considering having a licensed person from an area landscaping or pest elimination come out there and spray the area. 

The Boy Scouts are being contacted about erecting a fire pit where the old one was as part of their Eagle Scout  train-

ing. As stated earlier, Cabane Presidente Barbara Dotzauer as her project this year is to raise funds for repairing the 

window frames in the Forty et Eight pavilion. The spring cleanup of the Flowage will be sometime in May. 

   I’ll be needing articles and pictures from all Officers and Directeur’s for the Winter edition of the Badger Forty et 

Eighter by December 1st. Everyone has a month to compose their respective articles. 

   For you that have not changed the Grande Voiture Headquarters email address; it’s wigrandvoiture@spectrum.net  

Still get calls about the old email address getting bounced back. 

     

The Four Horsemen of the Apocalypse 

Area Cheminot Ray Pasbrig, Pat Young, Jim 

Vissers and John Helgeson at the Grand Chefs 

Testimonial 
Most of the Voyageurs who attended the Fall Cheminot 

The last pair of boots Grand Chef Larry wore 

in Vietnam, Cambodia and Laos. 

A special gift for Larry. 
State Commander Greg Eirich presented a special 

award and shirt for his dedication to the Veterans 

of Wisconsin 




